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MISSION STATEMENT

Drumnamoe Nursery School will provide a quality preschool curriculum, which will take into account the needs of all the children in our care, and the different stages of their development.

A caring environment will be created, by a focused and dedicated team, who will work closely with parents at all times, to ensure that the children all feel special.
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PRINCIPAL’S ADDRESS
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Levin Road, Lurgan, Co Armagh, BT67 9EU   Tel: 02839329384 

Principal: Mrs F. McDonald B.Ed., D.A.S.E., M.Ed., Dip P.D. [ S.E.N],  PQH(NI).
Dear Parents,
The year 2019-2020 proved to be the craziest year ever, and of course ,also the shortest one yet, thanks to Covid  ! We have never experienced the like of it before, and hope to never again !  The school year unfortunately came to an abrupt end in March , and the children missed out on the entire last term of their Nursery education .

Prior to the lockdown however the children  did manage to experience a wide variety of opportunities, ranging from school trips to Dromore Nursery School and Peatland’s Park, to  school based theatre group visits, namely Mr Hulaballoo. We hope that the experiences we offered them gave them a positive first impression of education, and we are disappointed about how much they missed out on in the last few months . We would love to think that they will remember the Nursery year fondly despite its abrupt end , and  hope that they gained some lifelong knowledge and skills here during the first half of the year  . We really enjoyed  meeting and getting to know them , and playing a part  of their  Nursery experience !

There were a few staff changes during the year , due to a maternity leave and job share.   I tried to make the changes, with as little disruption to the normal routine as possible.  I believe that even with the various staff changes , we managed to maintain our high standards of delivering a quality Nursery curriculum whilst we were here. .

 The children made some close friendships during their time with us. I hope that by now they have made lots of new friends in Primary 1.  I assume that by now they are well settled in Primary 1 and would like to take this opportunity to wish them all the very best in their new school.

Pastoral Care is an important aspect of our Nursery. It was particularly relevant that year as were we dealing with a very unique situation.  During lockdown we linked in with parents and with children through a new Facebook page and Homeroom to try and ensure that the children still felt connected to us. 

I sincerely hope that this report has given you a small glimpse of what our previous school year was like. Drumnamoe is a very happy place to work and play, and it is our hope that during your child’s time spent here, they will reap the benefits of what we offer. We very much look forward to getting to know you better, as their parents, and to working closely with you for the good of your child albeit through technology. Please remember that we, like you, have their very best interests at heart! If we can help in any way please do not hesitate to let us know. You can phone and have a chat anytime.

Please make sure and stay safe during these uncertain times.
Yours sincerely,     

     
Fiona Mc Donald [Principal]

Drumnamoe Nursery School 
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Levin Road, Lurgan, Co Armagh, BT67 9EU   Tel: 028 38329384

Principal: Mrs F. McDonald B.Ed., D.A.S.E., M.Ed., PQH (NI)

Dear Parents, 

As ever, 2019 – 2020 in Drumnamoe, proved to be “ a little” bit  different than in previous yeasr (to say the least). Obviously it came to a very abrupt end because of Covid.

In this Annual Report, I would like to take the opportunity to thank Mrs Mc Donald and all of the staff for the way they adopted to the changes last year. The school has been providing “outstanding” Nursery Education to the children in North Lurgan and beyond since 2002.  Drumnamoe is a  safe, caring, warm and nurturing environment, where we believe  young children  thrive and learn in a holistic way.  

During these strange and uncertain times that we find ourselves in, I sincerely hope that it continues to offer the children a quality education.  We have always tried our best to involve parents wherever possible.  We realise that there will be little face to face contact for the foreseeable future with ourselves but we hope that the school can find other methods to stay connected with you.

This year we will make every attempt to stay connected with yourselves through technology.  We are very pleased to announce that we will be launching our new school website very soon.

We hope that you will always feel that your voice as a parent is heard in Drumnamoe and we will always welcome your input for the benefit of the children.

We hope that your child’s time spent in Drumnamoe will be very happy and that memories will be made that they will remember for a long time to come.

Yours sincerely,

Brendan Headley (Chairperson)

General Information

Principal:





Mrs Fiona Mc Donald

Chairperson of the Board of Governors:

Mr Brendan Headley

Enrolment Number September 2019:


104

Admission Number September 2019:


105

Applications Received:



130

Admissions:





Full Time -53








Part Time – 52

Expected Enrolment in September 2020:

105 Boys and Girls

School Management Type:



Catholic Maintained




List of Board of Governors 

2019-200
Department Representative

Mr Eunan Kearney 


Board Representatives

Mr Brendan Headley (Chairperson from February 2014)


Mrs Ciara Mitchell

Teacher Representative

Mrs Nicola Donaghy

Trustee Representative

Sr. Philomena Horner (Chairperson until May 2014)

Mrs Maria Brankin


Mr Ruairi Mc Veigh


Mr Aiden Mc Vey

Parent Representative


Mr Cieran Marshall

Secretary : Fiona Mc Donald (Principal)

STAFFING COMPLEMENT 2019-2020

Teaching Staff:
Mrs Fiona McDonald

Principal

Mrs Nicola Donaghy
Assistant Teacher (Job Share 3 days per week)

Mrs Karen Rafferty
Assistant Teacher 

Mrs Niamh Lavery
Assistant Teacher (Job Share 2 days per week)
Auxiliary Staff:
Mrs Clarissa Rafferty
Nursery Assistant (Sick Leave from September 2018 )
Mrs Lindsey Mc Kenna

Nursery Assistant (Maternity Leave)
Mrs Kathryn Kelly

Nursery Assistant

Mrs Stacey McConnell

Special Needs Assistant

Miss Teresa Hill


Nursery Assistant (Maternity Cover)
Mrs Jacqueline Conway
Special Needs Assistant (sick leave from October 2019 until September 2020)

Mrs Sheenagh Smyth

Special Needs Assistant

Miss Katie Doran
Nursery Assistant (Covering Clarissa Sick Leave)

Miss Emma Magee
Nursery Assistant (Covering Lindsey Maternity Leave)
Ancillary Staff:
Mrs Nicola Greene

Parent Co-Ordinator






And Dinner Supervision
Mrs Sinead Campbell

Secretary
Mrs Brendan Mc Cann

Caretaker
School Finances

At the beginning of September 2019, Drumnamoe had a healthy snack fund.  The snack fund is used to purchase resources, pay for special events in school eg Parties, Winter Wonderland, Fun Day, School Trips, Plants, Flowers, Mother’s Day Celebrations, Father’s Day Celebrations and other expenditure which will enhance the learning opportunities and nursery environment.

Accounts are overseen and approved by the Board of Governors at termly meetings.

A more detailed list of expenditure can be provided on request from the school principal


School Holidays 2019-2020
Term 1

Tuesday  27th August- Term 1 Begins –Staggered Intake

Thursday 31st October/ Friday 1st November - School Closed Haloween Break

Monday 4th November– Exceptional Closure
Monday 11th November – Exceptional Closure
Friday 20th December – School Closes at 11.00am for Christmas Holidays

Term 2

Monday 6th January– Term 2 Begins

Monday 17th, Tuesday 18th and Wednesday 19th February– School Closed Mid Term Break

Monday 16th March – Exceptional Closure
Tuesday 17th March– School Closed St Patrick’s DAY

Due to Covid 19 Pandemic Drumnamoe Nursery School closed on Wednesday 18th March
Staff Training 2019-2020

August

Child Protection Training

September

24th September – The Role of the Lead in Mental Health

26th September – Pilot Early Years Education Support Clusters Evaluation

27th September – Trauma Training

October
2nd October – CPA Conference

14th October – Mrs Mc Donald Refresher Associate Assessor Training

17th October – Interpreting In The Early Years – Stem and Outdoor Play

24th/ 25th  October – Mrs Raffery attended course in Cardiff through Shared Education

25th October – Mrs Mc Donald attended 3 day conference hosted by E-Twinning”

November

7th November – Mrs Mc Donald  Effective Governance Training with Maria Brankin

8th November – Mrs Mc Donald attended CCEA – Pre School Update

9th November – NSSI Hun Traing – Whole School Event

12th November – NSSI Cluster Day

25th November – Mrs Mc Donald Employee Relations Governors Training

29th November – Roots of Empathy Instructor Training

December
4th December – Local Leadership Conversations
9th/ 10th  December – Mrs Donaghy Refresher First Aid

January
14th January – School Development Planning Training

29th January - Roots of Empathy Instructor Training

29th January – Shared Education Training

30th / 31st January – NSSI Residential

March 

3rd March – Promoting Positive Emotional Health and Wellbeing Training

7th March  - FONT Conference

18th March – School Closed indefinitely due to Covid Pandemic

Diary of Events 2019-2020

August

27th August - Term 1 Begins

Staggered Intake

28th August – NSSI Meeting between all schools

September

17th September – Beginning Teachers Presentation Stranmillis University

19th September – NSSI Day Oxford Island

20th September – 10 week parenting course begins “Understanding Your Child’s Behaviour”

23rd September – Book Fair

23rd September – Roots of Empathy 

30th September – Dinners commence for Full Time Classes and normal times apply

October
3rd October –Mrs Mc Donald Associate Assessor

9th October – Mr Hulabaloo Theatre Show

9th October – Learning to Learn Cluster Meeting

10th October – Translink Thank you event.

14th October – Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

14th October – Curriculum Evening in Drumnamoe

16th October – Regio Emilio Workshop

18th October – FONT Meeting

21st October - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

22nd October – Lurgan Library visit to school

28th October – School Photographer

28th October – Term 1 settling in Reports

30th October – Halloween Festivities and Fancy Dress Parade

31st October – School Closed 

November

1st November – School Closed

4th November – School Closed

6th November – Educational Psychologist Consultation in school

11th  November – Health visitors 3+ Review

14th November – RISE NI Information Day

15th November - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

18th November - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy Family Session

19th November - Lurgan Library visit to school

19th November – Drumnamoe Visits Dromore Nursery School

20th November – Dromore vists Drumnamoe Nursery School

20th November – Learning to Learn Cluster Meeting

21st November – Drumnamoe visits Dromore Nursery School

26th November - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

December
3rd December - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

6th December – Winter Wonderland

10th December - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

13th December – Whole school trip to Peatland’s Park

16th December - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

17th December - Lurgan Library visit to school

20th December – School Closed for Christmas Holidays

January
6th January – Term 2 begins
7th January – Online applications open for September 2020

7th January – Open Day

10th January - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

14th January – Mr Hullabaloo Theatre Show

17th January - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

28th January – Music Session Dromore Nursery School
February
4th February - Music Session Dromore Nursery School
7th February - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

10th February – Term 2 Reports

12th February - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

17th /18th February – School Closed

19th February – Exceptional Closure

24th February – Board of Governor Meeting

25th February - Mrs Mc Donald Roots of Empathy

26th February - Learning to Learn Cluster Meeting
March 
5th March – ETI Inspection Mrs Mc Donald Assosicate Assessor

10th March - Lurgan Library visit to school
16th / 17th March – School Closed

18th March – School Closed indefinitely due to Covid Pandemic

April

School Closed indefinitely due to Covid Pandemic

May
School Closed indefinitely due to Covid Pandemic
June
Socially Distanced  Graduation for all classes.(all classes allocated a time to arrive at school and receive graduation pack).

Socially Distanced Induction For New Intake

CONCLUSION
  The majority of the children, who attended Drumnamoe during 2019-2020 transferred to Primary 1 in one of our two main feeder schools of St. Teresa’s and Tannaghmore, with only a small number going to other local schools . A total of   13  children returned for a second year in Drumnamoe. 

 This Annual Report is designed to give you , as new parents, a flavour of life in Drumnamoe.  We are excited[ albeit a little  nervous due to the present situation]   about the prospect of beginning a new school year, and  in particular looking forward to working with your children. We hope that you will understand that things might look a little differently this year but we will do our very best to involve you as much as possible . 

This year we have a total of 105 children enrolled in Drumnamoe : two  full time and two  part time classes. The children are settling really well and I‘m sure are going to have a fun- filled year .

 I would like to end the Annual Report then, by wishing  you and your child a very happy and successful year with us. Please feel free to ask for our help, support or advice regarding your child, at any time. We  are at the end of a phone and will be only too glad to help.
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Drumnamoe Nursery School 

Where all children are made to feel special

